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SWALE JOINT TRANSPORTATION BOARD (JTB)

Updates are in italics

Minute 
No Subject SBC/

KCC Recommendations Made by Board KCC/SBC -
Comments/date due back to JTB

235/09/13 A2 / A251 Junction, 
Faversham

KCC (1) That both proposed traffic improvements 
(Annex 1 and 2 in the report), the inclusion of 
consideration of the junction of The Mall and 
the A2, plus the option of ‘no change’, be 
approved for the purposes of a wider public 
consultation and the results of the 
consultation brought back to the JTB at a 
later date.

Subsequent related
Minute No. 72/06/14
A2/A251 Junction, 
Faversham Highway 
Improvement 
Scheme

KCC (1) That Option B (roundabout) be progressed 
as the preferred option for the A2/A251 
junction, Faversham.

Further design options are now being investigated as 
the latest traffic modelling has identified long term 
capacity issues with both the existing options.

218/09/14 Lower Road Junction 
with Barton Hill Drive, 
Isle of Sheppey

KCC (1) That the preferred option for the Lower 
Road junction with the Barton Hill Drive 
junction be a small roundabout, rather than a 
mini-roundabout.

Report to JTB December 2018

383/12/15 Pedestrian Crossing 
at South Avenue 
School, Sittingbourne

KCC (1) A feasibility study to be carried out into 
highway improvements at the site.
(2) A report on the conclusions of the 
feasibility study to be presented to a future 
JTB.
(3) The cost of funding for the feasibility 
study to come from a Member’s grant. 

KCC has undertaken a traffic speed survey and 
pedestrian crossing count and the results have shown 
that a controlled crossing (Zebra or Puffin) would not 
be suitable.
Discussions with the School and local member are 
ongoing as to whether there are any alternative 
options to consider.

1079/12/16
6

Update on the 20’s 
Plenty for Faversham 
Working Group

Third-
party 
sche

(1) That the JTB supports the 
recommendations put forward by the Working 
Group, and officers submit a report to the 

Faversham Town Council report to JTB December 
2018
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me next JTB meeting on the feasibility of the 
proposals.
(2) That the officers’ report considers how 
proposals might be rolled-out across the 
Borough.

1084/12/16 A2 Teynham Speed 
Limit Petition 
Response

KCC (1) That the Cabinet Member at KCC be 
advised that the three tiers of Local 
Government represented on the Swale JTB 
are dissatisfied with the report and would like 
the matter to be looked into again, to include 
looking at how changes could be made.

KCC is preparing designs for a proposed yellow box 
junction marking the junction of A2 London Road with 
Lynsted Lane.

KCC is preparing designs for new gateway features 
on A2 eastern approach to Teynham.

KCC is preparing an outline design for the A2 London 
Road between Cellar Hill and Station Road with a 
view to public consultation at the end of January 
2019.

1227/03/171228 Petition to introduce a 
20mph restriction on 
all roads within The 
Meads, Sittingbourne 

KCC1229 1) That a report would be written and 
submitted to a future meeting of the Board.

This is now being pursued as a CMG scheme by 
County Member Mike Whiting.

1228/03/171230 A request from 
Eastchurch Parish 
Council to investigate 
the possibility of 
installing a one-way 
system in the upper 
section of Church 
Road, Eastchurch 

Third-
party 
sche
me

1231 (1) That KCC supports the proposals set-out 
by Eastchurch Parish Council for the re-
designation of Church Road, Eastchurch, as 
a one-way road, and note that the Parish 
Council was happy to fund the scheme.

KCC is developing detailed designs.

209/09/171229 Proposed Speed 
Limit Reduction, 
Queenborough and 
Halfway Houses, Isle 

KCC (1) That 20mph be installed for the whole of 
Queenborough, and the Halfway option be as 
noted in the report, with the addition of St 
Katherine Road, Danley Road and Filer 

See Highway Works Programme
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of Sheppey Road, if possible, with other potential roads to 
come back to the next meeting of the Board.

77/06/18 Public Session – 
Petition on  behalf of 
local residents which 
sought a review of 
parking restrictions in 
Conyer Road, Conyer

SBC The Chairman accepted the petition which 
was passed to the Head of Commissioning 
and Customer Contact for a report to be 
submitted to the next meeting of the Board on 
10 September 2018.

Proposed scheme sent to Teynham Parish Council 
for comments prior to consultation with residents, 11th 
October 2018. Response received from Parish 
Council to say they do not support proposed changes 
to restrictions and state that parking restrictions are 
required to enable large vehicles/HGVs to access 
farms. Full report to be submitted to JTB in March 
2019 summarising current position of residents and 
Parish Council.

78/06/18 Bell Road/Highsted 
Road Traffic

SBC (2) That a further report to include a proposal 
to implement trial parking
measures by the relevant authority be 
brought back to a future meeting if
feasible.

Meeting between KCC/SBC and Councillors took 
place on 20th November 2018, following concerns 
raised by Police over planned experimental Traffic 
Order for Bell Road. Series of possible proposals 
discussed, initial schemes designed for consultation 
with KCC and Police initially.

Highsted Road 
proposed footway

KCC KCC will be consulting with local residents and road 
users on three options to provide a footway on 
Highsted Road between its junctions with Swanstree 
Avenue and Farm Crescent.  Consultation will be 
open from 3 December 2018 until 13 January 2019.  
More information and the questionnaire will be 
delivered to local residents and will also be available 
on the following webpage:  
www.kent.gov.uk/highstedroad 

80/06/18 &
193/09/18

St. Mary’s School, 
Orchard Place/Queen 
Elizabeth Grammar 
School, Abbey Place, 
Faversham

SBC (1) That a report to consider proposed double 
yellow lines at St. Mary’s
School, Orchard Place, Faversham and 
Queen Elizabeth Grammar School,
Abbey Place, Faversham be brought to the 
next Swale Joint Transportation

Report prepared as requested, to be submitted to JTB 
on 10 September 2018.

Meeting took place on site with representative from 
school on 3rd October 2018 and possible double 
yellow lines agreed. Awaiting confirmation from 

http://www.kent.gov.uk/highstedroad
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Board meeting on 10 September 2018.

(1) That an update report on St. Mary’s 
School be brought back to the next
meeting of the Board on 17 December 2018, 
following a meeting between the
relevant Officers and Members with the 
Caretaker at the school.
(2) That a short section of single yellow line in 
Abbey Place, Faversham be
added to the next Traffic Regulation Order.

representative regarding funding and agreement to 
proceed with Traffic Order Chasing e-mail sent 23rd 
October and 29th November 2018 – awaiting 
response.

Proposed Single Yellow Line added to Traffic 
Regulation Order Swale Amendment 13, formal 
consultation closed 2nd November. No objections 
received in relation to these proposals, but other 
schemes within Traffic Order did receive formal 
objections, and report has been submitted to JTB for 
December 2018 meeting.

191/09/18 Public Session – 
Traffic Issues – 
Halfway, Sheerness

KCC The Chairman accepted the petition which 
was handed to the District Manager for Swale 
so that a report could be written and 
submitted to a future meeting of the Board.

KCC has responded to Councillor Beart with advice 
about progressing a scheme, if appropriate.

191/09/18 Public Session – 
Parking at The Leas, 
Minster

KCC/
SBC

The Chairman accepted the petition which 
was handed to Officers so that a report could 
be written and submitted to a future meeting 
of the Board.

Options to address parking issues at The Leas 
included in a suite of works currently being priced and 
discussed with Head of Service and Cabinet Member, 
prior to consultation with residents.

194/09/18 20 is Plenty for 
Newington Petition

KCC (1) That a report on 20’s plenty for Newington 
be produced and discussed at
a future meeting of the Board.

KCC has responded to the lead petitioner with advice 
about how the Parish Council can progress a 
scheme.

195/09/18 HGV Parking on 
Eurolink Industrial 
Estate, Sittingbourne

KCC (1) That a report on HGV Parking on Eurolink 
Industrial Estate be produced
and discussed at a future meeting of the 
Board.

Report at JTB December 2018

196/09/18 7.5 Tonne Weight 
Restriction, 
Faversham

KCC (1) That a report on a 7.5 Tonne Weight 
Restriction in West Street, Faversham
be produced for a future Board meeting.

KCC has responded to Faversham Town Council with 
initial advice and requesting further information.


